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Open Session Meeting Minutes 4 
 5 
The Executive Committee of the Cape Light Compact met on Friday, May 10, 2013 at 9:00 a.m. 6 
in the Commissioner's Meeting Room, Superior Court House, 3195 Main Street, Barnstable, MA 7 
02630. 8 
 9 

Present were:      Absent: 10 
Joyce Flynn, Chairwoman, Yarmouth  Peter Cabana, Member at Large, Dukes County  11 
Robert Schofield, Vice-Chair, Bourne  12 
Peter Cocolis, Treasurer, Chatham        13 

Barry Worth, Secretary, Harwich     14 
     15 

Staff Present: 16 
Maggie Downey, Compact Administrator    17 

Margaret Song, Residential Program Manager       18 
Meredith Miller, C&I Program Manager  19 
Karen Loura, Administrative Assistant 20 

Phil Moffitt, EM&V Manager 21 
Debbie Fitton from 9:29 a.m. 22 

 23 
CALL TO ORDER 24 
At 9:00 a.m. Chr. Flynn called the meeting to order. 25 

 26 

2013 ENERGY EFFICIENCY PLAN – DISCUSSION AND POTENTIAL VOTE ON EFFICIENT 27 
NEIGHBORHOODS PLUS INITIATIVE 28 
M. Song, Residential Program Manager distributed a Power-point presentation entitled Efficient 29 

Neighborhoods & Selection (Attachment A).  This program is required by the MA DPU as part 30 
of the 2013-15 EE Plan and targets economically hard-to-reach 1-4 family residential customers.  31 
There was discussion relative to the Selection Process used to determine participating Towns. 32 
There was discussion concerning whether the Compact should choose a single town within the 33 

CLC service territory or offer participation more broadly.  There was also discussion about the 34 
timing (June – September) and availability of our customers this time of year.  It was suggested 35 
that CLC inform the PA’s that CLC will not be participating and will pass on opportunity but 36 
would like to revisit the matter in September.  Discussion followed.  P. Cocolis moved to bring 37 

the matter to the Governing Board at the June Meeting asking for a vote that due to the timing 38 
and season of our communities, we are declining participation in this event at this time.  39 
However we will participate in September, seconded by R. Schofield and voted unanimously in 40 

favor. 41 
 42 

ENERGY EFFICIENCY PENETRATION STUDY 43 
The Executive Committee then reviewed and discussed the Schedule and Scope of Penetration 44 
Study: 2002-2013 Energy Efficiency Programs (Attachment B).  Cost of the Study will be 45 
determined through a competitive bid process, and will support the 2013-2015 Energy Efficiency 46 
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Plan.  B. Schofield moved to proceed with a Request for Proposals on the Scope of the Study and 47 

to authorize staff to proceed with implementation of the penetration study, seconded by P. 48 
Cocolis and voted unanimously in favor. 49 
 50 

JUNE 5
TH

 ENERGY EDUCATION AWARDS CEREMONY 51 
P. Moffitt reported on the following National Energy Education Development Awards being 52 
made to Cape Schools: 53 

 1
st
 Place State (Senior Level): Boston Latin 54 

  Runners-up:   Sandwich High School  55 
    Cape Cod Regional Technical High School 56 

 1
st
 Place State  (Middle School Level): Forestdale "SPIT & Sparks Club" 57 

  Runner-up:  Bourne Middle School 58 

 1
st
 Place State Elementary Level:  Eastham Elementary School 59 

 1
st
 Place Special Projects:  Harwich Middle School 60 

An Award Ceremony is scheduled for Wednesday, June 5, 2013 at the Mass. State House at 61 

10:00 a.m.  D. Fitton, Energy Education Coordinator will circulate a flyer with details and will 62 

be asked to reach out to the Towns with winners and invite them to participate.   63 
 64 
B. Schofield left the meeting at 10:05 a.m. 65 

 66 
Other Reports: 67 

Mil adder: 68 
There was discussion concerning the report by Peter Kenny that the Cape Light Compact mil 69 
adder generated $20 million/year.  This is inaccurate.  The mil adder generates $1 million/year.  70 

The mil adder has not changed. 71 

 72 
Assembly of Delegates: 73 
J. Flynn reported that she will appear before the Assembly of Delegates in July with P. Cocolis 74 

to review the Cape Light Compact Audit report. 75 
 76 

The Executive Committee adjourned the meeting at 10:11 a.m. 77 

 78 
Respectfully submitted, 79 

 80 
 81 
Karen E. Loura 82 

Administrative Assistant 83 

 84 

Reviewed by B. Worth, Secretary on 6/3/13. 85 
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